
Notes of Meeting 

  

Date 08 November 2017 . 

Held at The Forest Gate Inn, Bell Common, Epping 

On 01 November 2017 from 19:45 to 21:30 

Subject Friends of Ivy Chimneys School ("FoICS") AGM 

Present Wendy Adams ("WA") 
Lorna Newcombe ("LN") 
Jonathan Furness (“JF”) 
Andy Jones (“AJ”) 
Belinda Lockett (“BL”) 
Maria Surman (“MS”) 
Emily Warner ("EW") 
René Brand ("RB") 
Jen Scott-Barden ("JSB") 
Kaye Vass ("KV") 
Simon Graham (“SG”) 
Michael Redmand (“MR”)  

Apologies Katie Hughes 
Monique Marks 
Kerry Liu  

Circulation FoICS Committee Members and Website 

Notes Action by 

1. Welcome, Apologies and Housekeeping  

2.  Committee Changes 

 There were no changes to report and LN has agreed to stay in the position of Vice 
Chair for the foreseeable future.  The Committee members are as follows: 

 Chairman – Wendy Adams  Secretary – Emily Warner 
Vice Chairman – Lorna Newcombe Teacher Liaison – Andrew Jones 
Treasurer – Simon Graham 

 

3. Treasurer's Report 

 The Treasurer went through his Report and Income and Expenditure for the year 
ended 31 August 2017 (Appendix 1). SG noted that it had been an expensive year 
but this was largely due to FoICS clearing its financial donation commitment to 
the School for the play equipment, paying for the School journeys and supplying 
iPads to the SenCO Team amongst other contributions.   
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 We have approximately £10,500 available for future commitments and spending 
projects. 

 

4.. Chairman's Report 

 WA went through her Report in detail.  In particular, thanking the School 
community for its support, highlighting the year's contributions and successes 
and identifying areas for expenditure this year and further ahead.   

 Details of FoICS's objectives, how the Committee engages with the School 
community at present and how we might facilitate further engagement through 
the return of the Drop-in sessions and attending the School Council meetings was 
discussed. 

 WA also summarised the Committee's fund raising events and revenue producing 
streams such as the Giving Machine, sponsorship and company matching 
contributions which, together, help enormously towards boosting funds. 

 There will be one new event in this year's calendar, namely Family Bingo with a 
few tweaks required to capture the right age of children.  It was agreed that the 
events calendar is now at capacity. 

 A full copy of WA's Report can be found at Appendix 2. 

 

5. Communications 

 WA and JF have been exploring and discussing the possibility of a introducing a 
new app called Classlist as a communication tool for FoICS to reach out to 
parents.  However, given the extra time needed to run the portal it was decided 
that this project would not proceed further.   

 

6. Future Spend – Large Project 

 Playground 

 This project is still under consideration and WA presented a number of concepts 
delivered by Maxine Farmer.  There was a lengthy discussion about what and 
how this could be delivered.  However, there is still some uncertainty about what 
we can/should do with the proposed area and it was agreed that we need to define 
the objectives more clearly before progressing this project further.  For instance, 
are we actually trying to create an outdoor learning facility or should we view 
any additions to the playground as simply an area for quiet time and shelter etc.  
It was agreed that between JF and the Committee we would seek the views of the 
children, possibly at the School Council events. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JF, WA 
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 Minibus 

 Following on from meetings earlier this year, the possibility of funding a minibus 
was discussed.  AJ said that he had done some research into purchasing a vehicle.  
Purchasing a minibus brand new was a large financial commitment.  There are 
other options available such as leasing, renting, booking an Epping Forest vehicle 
but it was agreed that none of these options really work financially or logistically 
for the School. 

 

 However, AJ has looked into purchasing a second hand vehicle and on the face of 
it this appears to be the more attractive option.  You can purchase a good second 
hand vehicle in the region of £6,000-£8,000.  This option has the added 
advantage that, should the minibus end up being under used it can be sold, 
whereas if we commit to purchase a new vehicle we will be committed for a 
fixed term of at least 3 years.  On top of the purchase price there would still be 
the commitment of monthly running costs and other associated expenditure.   

 

 AJ was keen to emphasise that a minibus would offer advantages to lots of the 
children and not just those being transported to/from sporting events.  For 
example, there are a number of children who regularly travel to Ongar to 
participate in advanced maths classes and other children also go to Copped Hall 
as part of an ongoing project with the Trust.  AJ also mentioned that having 
access to our own transport would open opportunities for other extra-curricular 
for interested children.  

 

 Other than the purchase of a vehicle, there are other matters to consider such as 
sending members of staff on driver training courses. JF said that the School may 
be able to support the purchase financially or in offering permanent parking for 
the vehicle.  It was also suggested that it may be an idea to consider specific 
fundraising activities or seek sponsorship from a local company to help with the 
running costs.   

 

 MS said she was aware of a grant scheme run by Ford Motors.  AJ asked MS to 
send him some details and he would look into this scheme. 

MS, AJ 

 LN said she knows someone senior in Fords and will give them a call to see if 
they can offer any insight into how the scheme works, the grant process and what 
constitutes a good application.  

LN 
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 Future Spend – Small Projects 

 There was a general discussion about what smaller projects we could support in 
the short term.  

 Books - LN said that she had been approached by a number of parents about the 
possibility of funding/creating a larger library space.  JF said that although this is 
something he wished he could facilitate, at the moment there simply was no 
available space.  However, everyone acknowledged the importance of new and 
varying books and so it was agreed that FoICS would support the School library 
by committing to fund £1,000 each year for the purchase of new books.  

 

 Swimming hats – BL requested funding for swimming hats with the School logo 
on them.  The hats would be worn by the children when they take part in 
swimming galas.  This expenditure would be minimal and was signed off.   

WA 

 
Next Meeting – Thursday, 30 November 2017, 7.45pm The Forest Gate Inn  
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Appendix 1 – Treasurer’s Report 
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Appendix 2 – Chairman’s Report 
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